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For your calendar
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Term 2 2025:

24 Jun Taronga Zoo incursion: Kindy-Year 2

 Debating team – Leichhardt P.S. 

25 Jun Stage 3 Elkington Park – photography

26 Jun Festival of Instrumental Music rehearsal 

26 Jun Stage 1 and 3 – excursion to SSC Balmain

27 Jun Bottlebrush class hosts school assembly

2 Jul Career mufti day

3 Jul Stage 2 – excursion SSC Balmain

4 Jul Snow Gum class hosts school assembly

4 Jul Last day of term for students

Term 3 2025:

22 Jul First day of term for students

The playground works are really starting to take shape, 
with the new green (and blue!) area to open next 
Monday. These improvements, along with the extra 
space made with the removal of the 2 demountable 
classrooms, are going to create a fabulous space for the 
students. Thank you to all our BPS community, and 
especially the children, for your patience.



Message from our principal

Birchgrove Public School

Dear Birchgrove families

It was wonderful to see so many families cheering our students on at our annual athletics carnival. A big 
congratulations to the students of Birchgrove Public School for their enthusiasm, participation and excellent 
behaviour on the day.

Principal’s trophy for excellence

Week 7 - to the students of Birchgrove Public School for their enthusiasm and participation at the Athletics Carnival

Week 8 Waratah - for their outstanding photography. They have been creating Max Dupain style photographs and 
have explored the photography techniques of the rule of thirds, patterns and framing.

To assist us with our future planning, you will be receiving a form asking your intentions for schooling in 2026. We 
ask that all families complete the form and return to school by Friday 25 July 2025. This information assists us in 
planning staffing and programs to be offered in 2026. Thank you for your assistance.

School reports will be sent home at the end of week 9. If you have any questions about your child’s report, please 
make a time to meet with their teacher.

The playground works were paused for a short period of time whilst the demountables were removed from our 
playground. While the pause may lead to a short delay in the playground works being completed, it means that the 
area under the demountables has been added to the scope of works and the entire bottom playground can be 
updated. We are anticipating that the green area and senior bathrooms will be open to students early next week.

A reminder that students should be at school before the bell at 9 am. If your child arrives after the bell, even by just a 
few minutes, they will need to sign in at the office. This ensures we have all students correctly accounted for on the 
roll for the day, which is both a safety and legal requirement.

-  Kylie Mitchell, Principal (relieving)

Events such as sporting carnivals can’t run 
smoothly without community involvement. 
Thank you to all the parents and carers 
who helped with transporting equipment to 
and from the oval as well those who 
assisted with the marshalling and timing of 
races.

Thank you also goes to Ms Karnaros, Ms 
Preece and Mr Fitzgerald for their 
organisation of the day.

We have been advised that the Department 
of Education are reviewing the catchment 
areas of schools in the Inner West. Both 
the P&C and the school will complete a 
survey for the Department. The P&C will 
send details on how families can share 
their thoughts in the coming weeks.



Australian Daisy hosted assembly

Birchgrove Public School

The Daisy class has been learning all about animals this 
term, such as their behaviour, habitats and what they like 
to eat. They learnt a poem called “Don’t Feed the 
Animals”, which was all about what we shouldn’t feed 
animals, including teachers!

Sasha Hayward - Teacher Australian Daisy

Wattle hosted assembly
The Stage 1 Wattle class showcased their learning about animals 
and wellbeing at their Assembly item. Tying in with their English 
and Science units, they performed the classic song “The Bare 
Necessities” from The Jungle Book - a fun reminder of what 
animals (and people!) need to thrive. It was a joyful and meaningful 
celebration of their learning!

Emma Taksa - Teacher Wattle



BPS Athletics Carnival

Birchgrove Public School

Last Thursday all Birchgrove students, participated in our athletics carnival, 
even Mrs Mitchell had a go! It was a very successful event, with beautiful 
weather.

A huge thank you to everyone who helped make our Athletics Carnival a 
successful day. Thank you to all the parent volunteers for helping with the 
set-up, running of events and pack down. We are so grateful and could not 
have done it without you. Thank you to the teachers at BPS for your 
organisation and making it a wonderful day for the children.



Stage 3 Canberra Camp

Birchgrove Public School

The much-anticipated Stage 3 Canberra camp was held in 
week 6. A picture tells a thousand words, and these say 
chilly but fun! Have you ever wondered exactly what fun 
our Stage 3 students get up to? Well, Sophie, Ava, Ariadne 
and Elodie have shared it all in their Camp journal in the 
pages following.

Big thank you and shout out to the camp teachers Mr 
Dodds, Ms Corliss, Mr Sturges and Miss Taksa for giving 
up their time to create beautiful memories and learning 
experiences.



Stage 3 Canberra Camp

Birchgrove Public School

Stage 3 students have recently undertaken 
an education tour of the national capital. 
Students were given the opportunity to 
participate in a variety of educational 
programs with a focus on Australia’s history, 
culture, heritage and democracy. The 
Australian Government recognises the 
importance of all young Australians being 
able to visit the national capital as part of 
their Civics and Citizenship education. To 
assist families in meeting the cost of this 
excursion, the Australian 
Government contributed funding of $30 per 
student under the Parliament and Civics 
Education Rebate program towards those 
costs. The rebate is paid directly to the 
school upon completion of the excursion.



Stage 3 Canberra Camp Journal

Birchgrove Public School



Stage 3 Canberra Camp Journal
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Stage 3 Canberra Camp

Birchgrove Public School

Stage 1 Incursion

Stage 1 were so lucky on Thursday afternoon to have one of 
our Birchgrove and Wattle parents Belinda volunteer her time 
to run a workshop with Stage 1. Belinda works in exercise 
psychology at UNSW and has experience in reliving sports 
science activities to school groups. We all had a blast!

Emma Taksa - Teacher Wattle



In the classroom: Wattle

Birchgrove Public School

The Wattles have been focussing on symmetry and 
created these beautiful symmetrical butterflies.

Emma Taksa - Teacher Wattle

In the classroom: Bottlebrush
Over the past four weeks, Year 3 - 4 Bottlebrush have had the unique opportunity to learn from not one, but three 
teachers. 

We were delighted to welcome Miss Nguyen and Mr Hopper from The University of Sydney as they began their very 
first teaching placement. Despite a few first-day nerves, both quickly settled in and delivered a variety of engaging 
and thoughtful lessons. The students thoroughly enjoyed learning with them and will certainly miss their presence in 
the classroom. We wish them all the best in their future teaching journeys!

Damien Fitzgerald - Teacher Bottlebrush



In other news…

Birchgrove Public School

Gymnastics Gems

This past weekend, Ottile O (Banksia) 
and Emma W (Banksia), along with the 
rest of their Gymnastics Squad from 
PCYC Glebe, travelled up to Maitland to 
compete in their first gymnastics 
competition of the year. Both girls 
received some of the highest scores of 
the day, with Emma receiving a perfect 
score of 20/20 for her level 1 routines 
and Ottile 19/20 for her Level 2 routines. 
Both girls walked away with a gold medal 
for their fantastic results.

We wish them the best of luck for their 
next competition!

Brenda awarded Community Recognition 
Statement 

Turns out, BPS is not the only body to recognise 
our Brenda’s contribution to community. Our 
Principal (relieving) Kylie Mitchell recently received 
a letter regarding Brenda’s Community 
Recognition Statement in NSW Parliament!

Brenda Kent served as our school crossing 
supervisor for 7.5 years before retiring last term.



In other news…

Birchgrove Public School

BPS Ambassadors

While Stage 3 were away at camp, Leo B, 
Jack C, Hugo M, Nikolina A and Eloise B 
proudly stepped up as tour guides, 
showcasing our school to visitors for our 
monthly school tour offering for 
prospective students and parent/carers. 
They represented BPS with confidence, 
enthusiasm, and pride, leaving a positive 
impression on all who attended. 

Thank you for being such outstanding 
ambassadors for our school!

Sydney East Cross Country

The regional cross country was run on 11 
June, with six BPS students proudly 
representing our school. 

Special mention to the following students’ 
results:

Oliver L - 2nd (pictured)

James E – 2nd

Olivia C - 7th

Leo B – 17th (pictured)



BPS after hours 2025 

Birchgrove Public School

The programs above are offered by third party companies utilising BPS facilities. Birchgrove Public School is not 
directly affiliated with and does not endorse any events, services or products represented.



BPS after hours 2025 

Birchgrove Public School

The programs above are offered by third party companies utilising BPS facilities. Birchgrove Public School is not 
directly affiliated with and does not endorse any events, services or products represented.

Italian classes are run 3.30 – 5.30 pm Tuesdays, (supervision from 3.00pm). 
If your child is interested, please contact Casa d’Italia directly. 



BPS after hours 2025 

Birchgrove Public School

The programs above are offered by third party companies utilising BPS facilities. Birchgrove Public School is not 
directly affiliated with and does not endorse any events, services or products represented.



A message from Primary Ethics
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Dept of Education Notice

Birchgrove Public School



BPS P&C contacts and sponsors

Birchgrove Public School

BPS P&C contacts and further information, including the second-hand uniform store, can be found on the

BPS P&C website here.
k

or by scanning the QR code below. Our P&C would like to thank our local sponsors for their ongoing support.

Contact us and useful links
Please contact the school with any queries: 

Phone: 02 9810 2469           

Email: birchgrove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

You can find important updates and further information on our website,

via the Sentral app, and the BPS Facebook page:

Website: https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

Facebook:  @BirchgrovePS    

Useful Links (click on hyperlinks):

NSW school term dates inc. Staff Development Days (pupil free)

Camp Australia before and after school care: Phone: 1300 105 343

The School Canteen: An external company supplying canteen service to our school Thus-Fri each week.

Extended Leave form: To apply for leave beyond what is available in the school holiday periods please fill and 

return this form for Principal approval prior to travel:

Administration of medication at school: Information and paperwork required for support at school

Prior Birchgrove Buzz Newsletters

https://www.bpspandc.com/
mailto:birchgrove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FBirchgrovePS&data=05%7C02%7Cbirchgrove-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C58fece80af7d46821a2008dcba84c5c4%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638590326618551799%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QXJ5IZVbQVYGUMt1quvbXw6OkT0T4TYJ9XJWW8J0HwE%3D&reserved=0
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/calendars/2025
https://campaustralia.com.au/school/?accessCode=9F7B
https://www.theschoolcanteen.com.au/
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/b/birchgrove-p/forms/Extended_Leave_Travel_notification.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/health-and-physical-care/health-care-procedures/administering-medication
https://birchgrove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/newsletter.html
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